
EAST LAMPETER TOWNSHIP 
PARKS AND RECREATION BOARD 

October 27, 
2021 

 
The East Lampeter Township Parks and Recreation Board met on Wednesday, October 27, 
2021 at the Township Office: 2250 Old Philadelphia Pike, Lancaster, PA 17602. Board 
members present were: Jim Everhart, Joel Bare, Diane Tyson, Frank Hollingsworth and Chris 
Chretien. Also present was Ralph Hutchison, Township Manager and Charles Thomas, Public 
Works Director. The meeting was called to order by Jim Everhart, Chairman at 7:00 pm. 
 
 
Approval of Minutes: 
 
Motion to approve the minutes of September 22, 2021 by Joel Bare, seconded by Frank 
Hollingsworth. All in favor. 
 
 
Recreation: 
 
No word from baseball about dugouts. Fall ball is done. 
 
 
Grounds, Buildings & Trails: 
 
Restrooms will be closed around November 15th. There was some vandalism at Community 
Park in the bathrooms, the merry-go-round and the Arboretum. All have been repaired. Troy will 
do fall weed prevention spray this week.  
 
 
Old Business: 
 
The representatives from the school district, Upper Leacock and East Lampeter Township have 
been named. A November meeting to organized is planned. Diane Tyson and Glenn Eberly will 
represent East Lampeter Township.  
 
 
New Business 
 

Budget meeting was held and the Board is aware of the Park Board’s list of priorities for 2022 
and beyond. There is about $9,000 of funds that must be spent by March. Troy will look for 
equipment for Flory Park.  
 
 
Public Comments 
 
None 
 
 
Adjournment 
 



A motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:15 pm by Mr. Hollingsworth, seconded by Mr. Bare 
Approved by all. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Diane Tyson 
Secretary. 


